
Dear Friends and Prayer Partners,	 	 	 	                                 August 2025

	 As always, we want to thank you for your faithful prayers and support 
for us, your missionaries to Bolivia. It’s encouraging to know that we are 
not alone in this work, but we strive together for the cause of Christ.  
	 Also, we want to thank you for your prayers for Esther while she 
recovered from her broken arm. We praise the Lord that it healed well. 
She also celebrated her 7th birthday in July. We’re so thankful for how 
much she is growing.  
	 	 At the end of July, Magdalena celebrated 305 years since their 

founding. There were festivals, parades, and a lot of people 
everywhere. The celebration lasted a week. The following week, on 
August 6th, was Bolivia’s Independence Day. We were able to have a 
patriotic Sunday and sing Bolivia’s national anthem. 
		 There are some exciting things that we have been able to 

witness in our discipleship program. First, Vania, who completed the discipleship program, was able to 
lead her first soul to Christ! What an exciting thing it was! Second, Ericka, another one that finished 
the program, is now discipling someone else. That is what we have been 
praying and waiting for-for the tables to turn. The men have been a little 
slower to be discipled, but now Ernesto is meeting with five men during 
the week for discipleship, and that is a blessing. Please pray for these 
believers that they will be rooted and grounded in the truth.  
	 We were thankful for our friends, Ashlyn and Christine, visiting us 
at the beginning of August. They were able to bring us some tasty treats 
from the States like cashews and zebra cakes which were yummy. Also, 
during their visit, the ladies were able to have their first Ladies’ meeting 
which was a great success. Christine and Ashlyn spoke about refreshing 
ourselves in the Lord. Amanda was able to translate into Spanish, which 

was a first for her.  
	 The Sunday our friends were visiting us, I 
received a call from a known brother in the 
church asking me to go to his uncle’s house to pray for him because it was 
believed that his uncle was demon possessed and acting strangely. I have to 
admit, I was not thrilled about this since I have not experienced anything 
like that. Thankfully, the person was not acting strangely when I got there, 
and I told him that the answer to anything in life was Christ. I shared the 
Gospel with him for a while, and praise the Lord, he got saved! Please pray 
for Dilson as he grows in the Lord. This past Sunday, Dilson came to church. 
We pray that this will be a new beginning in Christ for him.  
	 Thank you once again for all you do for missions around the world 
may God’s blessings be upon you.  

Vania lead Beisa to Christ!

Dilson trusted Christ!

The Ladies’ Meeting


